

Councillor John Fillis

Dear Councillor Fillis

Mary Maxwell Traffic Division Department for Transport Zone 3/27 Great Minster House 33 Horseferry Road London SW1P 4DR Direct Line: 020 7944 3155 Mary.Maxwell@dft.gsi.gov.uk

Web Site: www.gov.uk/dft

Our Ref: LANCASHIRE CC/BLE/APROVAL

Your Ref: PR/BLE GB/SB

8 February 2016

LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL BUS LANE ENFORCEMENT- PENALTY CHARGE LEVELS

Thank you for your letter of 14 December 2015 and accompanying document in which you seek the Secretary of State for Transport's approval of the penalty charge level for bus lane enforcement in Lancashire.

The level you have chosen and justified is one of the options approved by the Secretary of State and published in the Provisional Guidance on bus lane (including tramway) enforcement in England, dated November 2005, revised February 2008. It will apply within an area designated for civil enforcement.

Accordingly, I confirm that the Secretary of State approves the level of penalty charge of £60 for these Notices.

Yours sincerely

M Maxwell

Mary Maxwell

CC: Oliver Starkey Chris Anslow Andrew Varley Paul Riley Peter Bell